MINUTES
WEST FELTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2015
(APM'15)
APM'15  ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2015  held at 7.30pm in West Felton Village Hall on Wed 22 April 2015 
    0.
ATTENDEES at WEST FELTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2015  (APM'15)  24 PERSONS including: 

Parish Cllrs:  Chair David Curtis,  Vice Chair Chris Jones,  Roger Hampson,  Steve Haworth,  Andrew Stones, Marian Hesketh.  Plus Ian A. Hutchinson Parish Clerk and SC Cllr Steve Charmley and 16 PARISHIONERS. 
   1
Chairman's Annual Report 2014-15  see Annual Parish Meeting page:  www.2shrop.net/westfeltonparishcouncil  
     a.
The Chairman David Curtis welcomed everyone to this APM'15 and he reported on some highlights of the year. 
     b.
The Parish Clerk Ian Hutchinson circulated his WFPC Report-15 and thanked the Councillors for their support. 

   2.
Confirmation of the Minutes of the Previous Annual Parish Meeting 2014:  with the approval of the meeting the Chairman signed the copy of the APM 2014 Minutes that WFPC had NOTED at its Meeting 145 last year. 
   3.a
West Felton Parish Charities   David Curtis summarised the background of the 3 historic trusts and the reasons for why a final disbursement is now necessary. He then asked parishioners for their ideas about new beneficiaries and received six suggestions from the floor:  i) the Parish Council.  ii) our Parish Churches.  iii) the Village Hall.  iv) our Village School.  v) the New Youth Club.   vi) a new Charitable Trust.  These options were all discussed. 
     b.
It was proposed and seconded from the floor that the new beneficiaries of these historic funds should be the three churches represented in our Parish namely:  50% to C of E:  St Michaels West Felton with St Chads Haughton; and 25% to the Methodist Church in West Felton and 25% to the United Reform Church in Sandford.  AGREED 

     c.
West Felton Parish Council under the authorised signatories of David Curtis, Ian Hutchinson and Dianne Barnes will now contact the governing bodies of each of the churches and arrange for the transfer of the monies to each church as soon as possible;  along with copies of these APM'15 Minutes including this parishioners' resolution. 
     d.
Once the monies have been transferred to the churches it will be the responsibility of each church to decide how to allocate those funds but each will be reminded of the original purpose of the trusts and be asked to ensure that beneficiaries are from within the boundaries of the Parish. Ideas offered by members of those churches present at this meeting favoured a focus on youth so the new youth club and our primary school will be strong contenders. 

   4.
State of our Parish Roads  Mud on roads,  very large vehicles,  damage to roadside verges,  speeding traffic: 
     a.
A resident demanded much stricter enforcement of control of mud on roads and speeding traffic and so Ian will email the Police and Shropshire Council Traffic with a report of recent concerns from parishioners.  AGREED 
     b.
Ian reported on the Community Speed Watch scheme from West Mercia Safer Roads Partnership.  ONGOING

     c.
Ian also stated that he had passed all recent emails from complainants on to the Police and Shropshire Council. 

     d.
The initial report from local PC Pete Dale states that farmers do clean the road when the police ask them to do. 
     e.
Ian will liaise with WFPC Cllr Chris Jones to check that ABP are working within SC conditions.   ONGOING 

   5.
West Felton Housing Schemes    The Chair summarised the current state of affairs and no queries were raised. 
   6.
West Felton Parish Plan 2014   Plan Chairman Cllr Steve Haworth reported that implementation of the Plan had been passed over to the Parish Council which is systematically going through the Parish Plan Ideas 2014 and seeking Project Leaders or Champions for new Parish Projects such as the Keep West Felton Tidy scheme. 

   7.
The Heartstart Group gave an encouraging progress report on the new defibrillator to be installed outside the Village Hall and invited people to attend a training event at 7.00pm in the Village Hall on Wed 29 April 2015. 
   8.
Reports from our Parish Organisations 
     a.
St Michaels C of E  Churchwarden Michael Davie gave a report including the transfer of maintenance of the closed churchyard to the Parish Council who will shortly decide whether to transfer it to Shropshire Council. 
     b.
West Felton Youth Club  Leader Tracey Roberts reported on excellent progress with the new Club and asked for more male volunteers to come forward. Funds are coming in and WFPC is committed to supporting the Club. The Youth Club will be launched this summer and it will be held every other Wednesday from 6.30 to 8.30pm.  
   9.
Any Reports from External Organisations   Shropshire Council and the West Mercia Police:  
      a.
SC Cllr Steve Charmley reported on problems facing Shropshire Council such as the budget cuts and the staff reductions but he was optimistic that the SAMDev will soon be in place to prevent further over-development. 
  10.
Any Representations from Parishioners  The Clerk will present all these items to WFPC May Meeting 155: 
     a.
A parishioner complained about rises in WFPC's precept  but accepted the Chair's explanation of the situation. 
     b.
Another parishioner reiterated his formal complaint that the Parish Council had wasted money on the Memorial Path in the Burial Ground and he refused to accept the Chair's explanations of the democratic process followed. 
     c.
The same parishioner queried the payment of grass cutting one year in advance but the Clerk explained that his idea of amalgamating payments to save clerical time had been REFUSED by WFPC as being potentially unsafe and the Chairman then confirmed that these payments to P&W would now be made quarterly in arrears instead. 

IN CONCLUSION the Chairman warmly thanked everyone for attending this Annual Parish Meeting 2015. 


WEST FELTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2015 CLOSED:  9.40 p.m.  Duration: two hours ten minutes. 
  11.
An Informal Social Evening continued after the event with free wine and cheese provided by Ian Hutchinson. 
To be countersigned at APM 2016 >>  
APPROVED by WFPC Meeting 155 on Tues 12 May 2015
Signed:  ((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((


Chairman of West Felton Parish Council
Ian Hutchinson Parish Clerk
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2015
Wed 22nd April 2015

